
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Foreword 
 
This issue of Water Resources Update focuses on the critical issue of education and water 
resources. Charles Glassick and C. Eugene Allen provide overviews of the challenges facing 
higher education in the 1990s. Faye Anderson summarizes some of the teaching materials being 
developed to improve water resources education in the K-12 grades. James R. Groves discusses the 
education of civil engineers in the water resources specialty. L. Douglas James provides an 
historical perspective on water resources education. 
 
These papers present a prelude to the UCOWR annual conference, “U.S. and International Water 
Resources Education” to be held August 3-6, 1993 in San Francisco, California. Complete program 
and registration information is contained on pages 22-29 herein. 
 
The staff at Water Resources Update would like to thank all of the authors for their fine papers. We 
would also like to thank Howard Peavy for his help in initiating this issue of Update. 
 
We look forward to our first summer issue of Update which will feature Water Pricing and 
Marketing themes. 


